Oldham County Fire Instructors Association

Meeting Minutes
16 August 2023
LFRD Station 2

Departments Represented and Current Elected Positions
	Ballardsville
	Coggeshall
	Vice President - Coggeshall

	LaGrange 
	Thompson
	President & Treasurer –Thompson, 

	OCEMS
	Morrison
	

	Pewee Valley
	Hundley
	

	South Oldham 
	Nelson
	Secretary - Nelson

	Westport
	Not Present
	

	Chief’s Representative 
	Chief Fante & Chief Blakely


Current elected officers expire june of 2025
Other Persons Present & Organization Represented: None. None.
Call to order:  at 08:05 by Thompson
Minutes: 1st by Morrison, 2nd by Coggeshall, unanimous approval. 
Financial Report: 1st by Hundley, 2nd by Morrison. Total account balance of $ 53,504.38 with a total of $7,553.62 in Recruitment and Retention. Thompson reported that the OCFIA Lowe’s pro account has been opened up and will allow for a 5% discount on all purchases. 
OCFIA Recruit Class: The live burn went well and class is continuing as planned. Nelson is still having trouble scheduling the flashover class for the recruits. The online fire commission class is only an option so the recruits can get their hours for their firefighter I certification. Nelson is still waiting on verification of the survival and rescue class October 7th and 8th as well as Wildland Firefighting on October 5th.   
OCFIA Calendar of Classes: RTF Training will continue on September 11th, 12th, and 13th now that gear is arriving from shipment.
Other classes scheduled are: NFA DMICO November 4th and 5th, NFA ISO March 9th and 10th, and OCEMS EMT refresher October 20, 21, 22. No registration is required for the EMT refresher. 

Long Range Planning: None.
Old Business: Dates for car fire prop work will be sent out at a later time. 
Thompson will notify Stark about the Lowe’s account that has been opened so tools can be purchased. 

The new accountability passport system is now in use across the county. 

Coggeshall is still waiting for a time frame from the water company as to when the new water line construction will start and when we can expect to see an additional fire hydrant at the training center. 
New Business: There are issues with the new lights at the training center. Thompson is contacting an electrician. 
Coggeshall reported on the KFA conference he attended in Louisville, KY. 
Recruitment & Retention:  Thompson gave an update on the recruiting event at the Oldham County Fair. He also reported that the recruiting add will continue to run at the drive-in theater until the end of the year. 
Department Reports: 
BFD – 1339 has been fixed and is on its way back to the station to be placed in service. 

LFRD – Pre-construction meeting on the new engine is scheduled in January. 
SOFD – 5438 is out of service until a new exhaust wrap is installed.

OCEMS – New ambulance should arrive soon, and two more additional units were ordered that should arrive next year. 
Motion to Adjourn: at 08:54 1st by Morrison, 2nd by Coggeshall, unanimous approval. 
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